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East Central Arkansas
Regional Library




ECARL BOARD OF TRUSTEES MINUTES


September 14, 2017
Call to Order and Roll Call: 
The meeting was called to order at 12:12 p.m. by Kip Davis, Regional Chair.  Regional trustees in attendance were: Angela Ryland, Joy Shepherd, George Anne Draper, Erleen Sawyer, and Kip Davis.

Public Attendees and staff:  Asti Ogletree, Cross County Operations Manager; John Paul Myrick, Executive Director; and Karen Golden, Woodruff County Branch Operations Manager. 
Public Participation and Communications:

· N/A

Regular Business - Reading and Acceptance of Minutes:

Kip asked for a motion to approve the minutes.  Angela moved to approve the reading and acceptance of the minutes.  Joy seconded the motion.

Chairperson Davis – Yes

Vice Chair Draper – Yes

Treasurer Shepherd – Yes

Trustee Ryland – Yes

Trustee Sawyer – Yes

All aye, motion carried.

Financial Reports and approval of bills:
Kip asked the board to look over the financial reports for May through July 2017.  Angela asked if there was anything concerning the finances that had changed and needed to be discussed.  John Paul said there was nothing unusual.  Angela moved to approve the financial reports.  Erleen seconded the motion.  

Chairperson Davis – Yes

Vice Chair Draper – Yes

Treasurer Shepherd – Yes

Trustee Ryland – Yes

Trustee Sawyer –Yes

All aye, motion carried.

Executive Director’s Report

John Paul offered to entertain any questions concerning the director’s report.  He pointed out page 40 concerning the Edge and Project Outcomes initiatives.  He then reported on the Summer Reading Programs Outcomes reports which stated that among the children and teens who filled out the survey, 82% stated that they learned something new, 87% stated that they enjoy reading more, 74% stated that they read more often, and 96% want to use the library more often.  Angela motioned to approve the Director’s report.  George Anne seconded the motion.

Chairperson Davis – Yes

Vice Chair Draper – Yes

Treasurer Shepherd – Yes

Trustee Ryland – Yes

Trustee Sawyer – Yes

All aye, motion carried. 
Unfinished Business:

John Paul recommended for approval the 2017-2021 Long-Range Plan for Library Development as it had been accepted by both county boards.  Joy motioned to accept the 2017-2021 Long-Range Plan.  Angela seconded the motion.  
Chairperson Davis—Yes

Vice Chair Draper—Yes

Treasurer Shepherd—Yes

Trustee Ryland—Yes

Trustee Sawyer—Yes

All aye, motion carried.

John Paul also recommended for approval the proposed 2018 Operating Budgets for the county and regional library.  Angela stated as it is the proposed budget she motioned to accept the proposed budgets.  George Anne seconded the motion.

Chairperson Davis—Yes

Vice Chair Draper—Yes

Treasurer Shepherd—Yes

Trustee Ryland—Yes

Trustee Sawyer—Yes

All aye, motion carried.

New Business: 

John Paul reminded the board that the regional fiscal year runs from July 1- June 30 while each county fiscal year runs with the calendar year.  He has checked with the state to see if there is any reason that the regional fiscal year may not be changed to run with the calendar year and has been told that there is no reason it cannot be changed.  He submitted that the ECARL fiscal year be changed to Jan 1-Dec 31 effective January 1st of 2018.  This will require a six-month audit but this should not be a problem.
Joy said it would make better sense to have it run the same as the county fiscal years and made the motion to accept changing the ECARL fiscal year from Jan. 1-Dec. 31.  Erleen seconded the motion.

Chairperson Davis—Yes

Vice Chair Draper—Yes

Treasurer Shepherd—Yes

Trustee Ryland—Yes

Trustee Sawyer—Yes

All aye, motion carried.

John Paul stated that the Woodruff audit is complete and is in Little Rock for review.  Cross’ is not complete, but looks good so far.  No action was needed.

The 2018 meeting schedule was included in the packets for review.  No action was needed as this will be discussed at the next meeting.

John Paul reported that he had been looking at new shelving for Cross County.  The vendor suggested looking at used shelving.  Rhodes College has what amounts to two floors of steel shelving for free that would satisfy the needs for Cross and the renovations at McCrory and Cotton Plant saving close to $6000.00.  He recommended that Cross pay 60% of the cost of having the shelving brought to Cross County and to McCrory, where it would be stored in the building donated to the library, and Woodruff County paying 40%.  This is the normal division of costs.  Joy motioned that we accept the free shelving.  George Anne seconded the motion.

Chairperson Davis—Yes

Vice Chair Draper—Yes

Treasurer Shepherd—Yes

Trustee Ryland—Yes

Trustee Sawyer—Yes

All aye.  Motion carried. 
Trustee Comment Period: 
George Anne asked about the effect of the merger of EACC and Crowley’s Ridge Technical College on classes.  John Paul said that this was the reason Cross’ audit was not complete because an audit had to be done on both schools.  Asti stated that there were about seven students in the computer class and three in the adult education classes.

Kip encouraged everyone to come out to Peebles’ Farm to enjoy the corn maze, pumpkin patch, and petting zoo.  


Adjournment: Kip asked for roll call to adjourn.
Chairperson Davis – Yes

Vice Chair Draper – Yes

Treasurer Shepherd – Yes

Trustee Ryland – Yes

Trustee Sawyer – Yes

All aye, meeting was adjourned at 12:35 pm. 
Respectfully submitted,

Karen Golden / Asti Ogletree
Operations Managers 
East Central Arkansas Regional Library
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